Ninovan Lake Estate Email Minutes

Sunday, April 24th 2016

Mike, Ben, and Keith have been weighing options to improve pumping. They have also consulted with United Rentals - Pump Solutions and are quite certain we can more than double our pumping output with the same 4" Pump, but increasing the size of the discharge and suction Hose to 6". In an effort to stay within our pumping budget, the group proposed to purchase at this time the Suction Hose at approx. \$500. & half the discharge Pipe, \$2,500. We propose for now, we double up the 4" lay flat hose we already have and use it for the other 1/2 distance back to the lake. The hard pipe can be Buried at our convenience, maybe once the remaining balance is installed.

The following motion was executed via email motion:

Proceed at this time with the proceeding purchase, splitting this expense with the Ski Club, our cost to be \$1,500.

It is expected that if we increase our pumping capacity, we will save money in pump rental and fuel, in addition to minimizing our disruption to our generous neighbor. The votes were as follows:

Jim: yay Sid: yay Tom: yay Diane: yay Seth: yay Ben: yay Keith: yay

Dave: No Response Allen: No Response

Mike: Supported the motion